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HMAS Sydney II Memorial Advisory Committee 

Meeting Agenda 
 

Meeting Name HMAS Sydney II Memorial Advisory 
Committee 

Meeting No. D-16- 

Meeting Date Monday, 12 June 2017 

Meeting Time 4.00pm to 5.00pm 

Meeting Location City of Greater Geraldton Administration Building Committee Meeting Room 

Attendees Don Rolston  DS 

Stephen Butler  SB 

Trevor Ralph                                       TR 

David Emery                                       DE 

Ian Heberle  IH 

Cr Bob Hall                                BH 

Trevor Beaver                                TB 

Ross McKim                                RM 

Ross Halsall                                RH 

Emily Murphy (minute taker)  EM 

By Invitation  

Apologies  

Distribution As above 

 
1. Welcome & Apologies 

 
 

2. Minutes of Previous Meeting  
 
 

3. Action Log 
 
 

4. Correspondence  
4.1 Incoming Correspondence 

 National Trust Recommendations- Unknown Sailor 

 Application of Weddings at HMAS Memorial 
4.2 Outgoing Correspondence 

 
5. Public Facilities 

 
 

6. General Business 
- Bollards- David Emery 
- Application of Weddings at HMAS Memorial- David Emery 
- National Trust Recommendations- Unknown Sailor- David Emery 
- Request for Plaque 
 
 

7. Date of Next Meeting 
 
 

8. Close 
 



Log # Meeting 

Date

Agenda Item # Action Resp. 

Person

Status 
(Ongoing / Complete / Next Agenda)

HMAS-005 13/01/2016 5.1 Asset Management Maintenance 

Schedule

DR to conduct daily check list inspections and report issues to the City at council@cgg.wa.gov.au DR On agenda, see item 4

HMAS-006 13/01/2016 5.2 Asset Management Maintenance 

Schedule

MA to produce formal condition report to enable development of maintenance schedule. MA On agenda, see item 4

HMAS-008 13/01/2016 6.2 Update on Investigation into Provision 

of Toilet Facilities

DR to arrange estimates for proposed toilet facility as per Stage One of the Smith Sculptors proposed layout and provide to the City.  The City will arrange costings for 

various options and include Lifecycle costings for all options.

DR On agenda, see item 5

HMAS-009 13/01/2016 6.3 Update on Investigation into Provision 

of Toilet Facilities

AS to take all options including capital and lifecycle costs to Council for a Council determination, when available. RM Ongoing

HMAS-013 13/04/2016 3 Action Log DE to discuss with DR, TR & BS regarding specs of maintenance requests and obtain cost estimates, SH to circulate to committee members DE, SH Ongoing

HMAS-014 13/04/2016 4.1 Representative to be sent meeting 

invite only, they are to advise proxy if they 

are unable to attend

SH to invite only Reprasentatives to the committee meetings, and not include proxies SH Done

HMAS-015 13/04/2016 4.2 Mrs Mary I'Anson to be accepted onto 

the 75th Commemorative Committee as a 

permanent members

SH contact Jo Panter to have added to the list SH Done - Jo Panter advised Mrs I'Anson has been 

on the committee since the beginning

HMAS-016 13/04/2016 6.1 Draft 2016/17 Capital Works Program RM to bring back to next meeting current expenditure on HMAS Sydney Maintenance RM Done

HMAS-017 13/04/2016 7.1 Toilet Facility Decision to be deferred 

until a later time

Committee to further discuss the options for the toilet facility at a later time ALL Done

HMAS-018 13/04/2016 7.2 Toilet Facility Design Options Committee members to take back to their respective associations if they are willing to consider other design options ALL Done

HMAS-019 13/04/2016 8.1 Issues with lighting in January TR to send email to SH to investigate outcome sent SH Done - Email was not informative enough, work 

was done sooner than advised in the email

HMAS-020 13/04/2016 8.3 Conservative Framework SH to create copies of Conservative Framework for next meeting SH Done

HMAS-021 13/07/2016 2.Minutes of Previous Meeting EM to amend previous minutes as reccended EM Done

HMAS-022 13/07/2016 2. Minutes of Previous Meeting EH to provide Committee with business cards for the Coordinator of Sport and Leisure EH Done

HMAS-023 13/07/2016 3.Action Log EH to source information on budget allocation, how much is allocated to HMAS Sydney II sioley or shared allocation with foreshore EH Done

HMAS-024 13/07/2016 5. Toilet Facilities EH provide plans on the HMAS Sydney II Memorial, as constructed and identify underground infrastructure if more carpark space is to be implemented. EH Ongoing

HMAS-025 13/07/2016 5. Toilet Facilities Two toilet block alternatives and total costings to be delivered, committee members to provide Smith design costings Committee 

Members

Done

HMAS-026 13/07/2016 6. General Business EH and DE to organise a site visit with DR and TW to HMAS Sydney II to inspect issues stated EH DE DR TW Done

HMAS-027 26/10/2016 4. Correspondance BH to contact Bob Trotter regarding white ensign to be permanently flown all year round BH Done

HMAS-028 26/10/2016 4. Correspondance EM to send correspondance to Joanne Panter EM Done

HMAS-029 26/10/2016 4. Correspondance Repsonse to Mr Bean once information has been sourced Ongoing

HMAS-030 26/10/2016 5. Public Facilities DE to generate an item proposal to go before Council to present the Advisory Committee's only recommendation for public facilities designed by Smith Sculptors. The 

options provided by the officers were considered inappropriate for a site of such significance as well as lacking in amenity and capacity and therefore were not given any 

further consideration.

DE Done

HMAS-031 26/10/2016 6. General Business DE to organise signage to be placed in risk areas once brede street wall is complete DE Done

HMAS-032 26/10/2016 6. General Business DE to provide a nomination on Capital request form for bench seating area in shade at HMAS Sydney Memorial II DE Done- Next finacial year budget

HMAS-033 26/10/2016 6. General Business DR to source designs and costings - Commemorative Medal- Committee agreed and recommended that council provide a ceremonial engraved medallion for the 

Warden to wear on formal occasions BH Suggested that the Warden be given a personal memento to recognise service when changes are made. This was 

recommended to council for support.                                                       

DR DE Ongoing 

HMAS-034 26/10/2016 6. General Business *added 14/3/17 Warden- HMAS Sydney II Memorial: Committee recommends to council that the status quo remains for the next 12 months whereby, Don Rolston to remain Warden 

and Stephen Butler to remain Sub- Warden.

DE Done

HMAS-035 14/03/2016 5. Public Facilities DE to source and send out procedures to provide assistance to advisory committee with their development of item proposal presentation. DE Done

HMAS-036 14/03/2017 5. Public Facilities DE to provide advisory committee with scheduled date/time to allow committee members to be present at forum DE Done

HMAS-037 14/03/2017 6. General Business *added 13/6/17 Committee would like to honour the group ‘Corvettes’ request to develop and install a plaque at the HMAS Sydney II Memorial Site, this plaque would be placed next to

existing plaque.SB to laissee with group

SB Ongoing

HMAS-038 14/03/2017 6. General Business DE speak to Parks and Gardens to identify the Species of existing tree located at the HMAS Sydney II Memorial site DE Done 

HMAS-039 12/06/2017 3. Action Log DE to provide correspondance to 'Shimere Pearls' for donation and worthy gesture of Commemorative Medal DE Ongoing

HMAS-040 12/06/2017 3. Action Log DE to laisse with City precinct team to remove 'white spots' surrounding Small Pool at HMAS Sydney II Memorial Site DE Ongoing

HMAS-041 12/06/2017 4. Correspondance DE to provide a response to National Trust Reccomendation-Unknown Sailor correspondance recommending the matter be brought up with Military War Grave DE Ongoing

HMAS-041 12/06/2017 5. Public Facilities City officers to complete an Agenda item to go before council regarding the public facilities, to be completed by the end of July. DE Ongoing

HMAS Sydney II Memorial Advisory Committee - Action log

Trim: D-15-67233 / Action Log - Community Services Meetings 2015-2016 Printed 3/07/20177:41 AM HMAS Sydney II Memorial Advisory Committee
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From: David Emery

Sent: Wednesday, 17 May 2017 4:53 PM

To: Emily Murphy
Cc: Emma Hancox

Subject: HMAS Bollards

Follow Up Flag: Flag for follow up
Flag Status: Completed

Hi Emili

Could you pis add to the next HMAS meeting that we have been advised of a delay to the delivery ofibollards and

the new Est. is now early September.

Regards

David Emery
IVIanager Sport & Leisure
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City of Greater Geraldton
PO Box 101 Geraldton WA 6531
t (08) 9956 6906 | f (08) 9956 6674 | e davide@cgo.wa.gov.au | www.cgg.wa.gov.au

This e-mail message and any attached files may hold confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient any use,
disclosure or copying of this e-mail is unauthorised. If you have received this e-mail in error please notify the sender immediately
by reply e-mail.

^
Please consider the environment before printing this email.





EmiEy Murphy

From: David Emery

Sent: Thursday, 18 May 2017 5:28 PM

To: Emily Murphy
Cc: Pamela Sherlock; Emma Hancox

Subject: HPRM: FW: Wedding at Memorial

E:oifow Up Flag: Flag for follow up

Flag Status: Completed

Record Number: D-17-34247

Hi Emili

Could we add this to the HMAS committee to seek clarification from members as to the application of weddings in

and around the Site and whether the committee would like to seek the council approval to update the conservation

frameworks bounds?

Regards

David Emery

Manager Sport & Leisure
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City of Greater Geraldton
PO Box 101 Geraldton WA 6531
t (08) 9956 6906 | f (08) 9956 6674 | e davide@cc)fl.wa.ciov.au | www^CLg_wa^ov^y

This e-mail message and any attached files may hold confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient any use,
disclosure or copying of this e-mail is unauthorised. If you have received this e-mail in error please notify the sender immediately

by reply e-mail.

Please consider the environment: before printing this email.

From: Pamela Sherlock

Sent: Thursday, 18 May 2017 3:54 PM

To:Joanne Panter <JoanneP@cgg.wa.gov.au>; David Emery <DavidE@cgg.wa.gov.au>; Joanne Brown

<JoanneB@cgg.wa.gov.au>

Cc: Peta Kingdon <PetaK@cgg.wa.gov.au>; Onika-Lee Middleton <OnikaM@cgg.wa.gov.au>

Subject: RE: Wedding at Memorial

Hi Joanne,Joanne and Dave,

We also received an email response from a Cruise Ship passenger based in QLD:

My response is saved in TRIM:
http://laudine/hprmwebclJentclassic/download?uri=892811&t=record&lang=ln enc)lish&mbd=false



I have had no contact from Trevor myself so will leave this with Joanne Brown to respond.

I have spoken to Dave and suggested that he might want to raise this with the Sydney Committee. Dave
is it worth the Committee updating the map with the red and blue line or updating the Conservation
Framework to explicitly say no weddings if that is what they want?

The following form was filled out on the City of Greater Geraldton website.

,»&/-. Form

martin atkins

0415251103

Your Full
Name

Daytime
Contact

Number

Your Address 85jingellicdtive
buderim
QLD 4556

Your Email bydand2005(

Details of Saturday 13th June I toured Geraldton from the Dawn Princess. After visiting the museum

Feedback or (excellent) I went to the HMAS Sydney memorial. Here I was disappointed and somewhat
Request disgusted that the site was being used as a venue for a wedding. Music was playing and I

saw the bride posing for photographs and later the bride and her father hiding behind the wall
of remembrance prior to their appearance at the event. I spoke to one of the people giving
information about the site and he too was worried since the wedding party had said that they
had council permission.

this site, is surely, one of the most important and sacred sites in the whole ofaustralia and to
allow it to be used for such frivolous an affair demeans the lives of all those lost on that
fateful day. How any council could consider this a suitable use of sacred space, I shudder to
think.
I made my feelings known to the local Tourist Ofice who gave me this link and I feel inclined
to copy this letter to the local newspaper.

Submitted: 15/05/2017 6:37:21 PM

IP: 101.179.122.82

Spark CMS is © Market Creations Ptv Ltd All Rights Reserved

Kind Regards,
Pam Sherlock
Coordinator Customer Service Centre

City of Greater Geraldton
t| (08) 9956 6600 | m | 0418 900 654 ] e | PamelaS@cflq.wa.gov.au | www.cciq.wa.gov.au

-—Original Message-

From: Joanne Panter
Sent: Tuesday, 16 May 2017 4:20 PM
To: Pamela Sherlock <PamelaS@cgg.wa.flov.au>; Onika-Lee Middleton <OnikaM(a)cc!fl.wa.ciov.au>

Cc: Joanne Brown <JoanneB@ccj9.wa.ciov.au>

Subject: FW: Wedding at Memorial

Hello Pam
Please see below the email from Trevor with the photo's attached

I think it clearly shows that the wedding party did not stay within the boundaries outlined on the map.



Cheeers
Jo

—-Original Message—-

From: Joanne Brown

Sent: Tuesday, -16 May 2017 3:52 PM
To: Joanne Panter <JoanneP@cgg.wa.gov.au>

Cc: Rebecca Tuesley <RebeccaT@cgg.wa.gov.au>

Subject: FW: Wedding at Memorial

Hi Jo

Below is an email from Trevor Ralph, President Tour Guides Ass regarding the wedding that was taking
place at the HMAS Sydney II Memorial at the same time as Cruise Passengers were having tours.

With regards to the cruise ship dates - these are out more than 2 years in advance, so it isn't like it was
sprung upon the City.

I agree with the Guides from the Memorial - this shouldn't be a place for weddings.

Jo

Joanne Brown

Cruise Ship and Visitor Information Officer Geraldton Visitor Centre

Phone (08) 9956 6670
Freecall 1800VISITGERO
Fax (08) 9956 6674
246 Marine Terrace, Geraldton WA 6530
PO Box 101, Geraldton WA 6531
www.visitgeraldton.com.au

-—Original Message-—

From: Trevor [mailto:tw.ralph@node1.corn.au]
Sent: Tuesday, 16 May 2017 2:49 PM
To: Joanne Brown <JoanneB@cgg.wa.gov.au>

Subject: Fwd: Wedding at Memorial

Hi Jo,

Saturday was a huge day at the HMAS Sydney Memorial for the tour Guides with many hundreds of
people visiting from the cruise ship in port, and many travelers also visiting our car park

was also full.



To our Dismay around 1pm people started to arrive to set up for a wedding .these people said they had
permission from the City to use the Memorial for their wedding . They took over the car park , especially the
area we have set aside to gather groups for tours of the site . We have witches hats set out to keep cars
out of the muster area, this is
obviously a health and safety issue, and cannot be compromised .

When the guests for the wedding arrived, they told us that they had reserved parking and the witches hats
had been placed there by the city for them, they were adamant on this issue .

For the guides to operate successfully we trust this will Never happen again,not only for us but also for
the bridal party .

Trevor Ralph

President Voluntary Tour Guides
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From: David Emery

Sent: Friday, 28 April 2017 2:09 PM
To: Emily Murphy
Cc: Ross McKim; Emma Hancox

Subject: HPRM: FW: Unknown Sailor - National Trust recommendations

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

Record Number: D-17-34248

Hi Emili

See below correspondences could you have this item added to correspondence in and actioned as an item for

discussion at the next HMAS Sydney meeting

Cheers

David Emery

IVlanager Sport 8: Leisure
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City of Greater Geraldton
PO Box 101 Geraldton WA 6531
t (08) 9956 6906 | f (08) 9956 6674 | e davide(a)cgc).wa.c|ov,au | www.ccio.wa.gov.au

This e-mail message and any attached files may hold confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient any use,
disclosure or copying of this e-mail is unauthorised. If you have received this e-mail in error please notify the sender immediately
by reply e-mait.

^ Please consider the environment before printing this email.

From: Ken Diehm

Sent: Friday, 28 April 2017 1:59 PM

To: Ross McKim <RossM@cgg.wa.gov.au>

Cc; David Emery <DavidE@cgg.wa.gov.au>; Mayor <Mayor@cgg. wa.gov.au>

Subject: FW: Unknown Sailor - National Trust recommendations

Ross,

Can you have this matter raised at the next HMAS Memorial Committee meeting please?

Cheers

KNJ Diehm
Chief Executive Officer



City of Greater Geraldton
PO Box 101 GeraldtonWA6531
t (08) 9956 6601 | f (08) 9956 6674 | e kend(a)cqq.wa.qov.au | vmw.cqfl.wa.qov.au

This e-mail message and any attached files may hold confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient any use,
disclosure or copying of this e-mail is unauthorised. If you have received this e-mail in error please notify the sender immediately

by reply e-mail.

<".:

^y^ Please consider the einifonment before pr'snting this emsi!.

From: Mayor

Sent: Friday, 28 April 2017 1:54 PM
To: Ken Diehm <KenD@CRR.wa.Rov,ay>

Subject; FW: Unknown Sailor - National Trust recommendations

fyi

Regards

ShaneVanStyn FCPA
MAYOR

City of Greater Geraldton

PO Box 101 Geraldton WA 6531

t (08)9956 6601 / e mayor@cRg. wa.Rov.au / www.cgR.wa.ROv.au

From: Commodore Bob Trotter OAM RAN (Ret'd) [mailto:btrotter(a)biRpond.net.au]

Sent: Friday, 28 April 2017 11:23 AM
To: 'Hugh Nankivell' <huRhnank@biRpond.net.au>

Cc: 'Karenn Singer - CITA Manager' <manaRer@christmas.net.au>; greR.swinden@defence.gov.au; 'Lisa Sturis'

<lisa,styris(®rLtwa.com,ay Robert.mitchell@museum.wa.Rov.ay; leon,mil|s(®infrastructure.Rov.^

barry.haase@infrastructure.ROV.au; shire.ceo@shire.Rov.cx; joan@smithsculptors.com; Mayor

<Mavor@CRg.wa.gov.au>

Subject: RE: Unknown Sailor - National Trust recommendations

G/day Hugh,

Thank you for your message.

Yes, I was in receipt of the National Trust (WA) Interpretation Strategy and the two recommendations you

have shown. I have no executive role in any of these matters, only advisory which I am happy to continue

in.

As I understand the situation, the Trust's recommendations are a matter for the Cl authorities to

implement so I am not clear as to what your official role is in the process. Nevertheless, I make the

following comments:

1. I expect that the Gull Marker is a project that will need to be initiated by the Shire of Christmas Is. The

design looked at by the Trust is a design by SmithSculptors and therefore its property.

2



2. The website that you show below is not the appropriate site for the information about the Unknown

Serviceman as it is the private site o'fSmithSculptors, the designers and builders of the Memorial at

Geraldton intended to provide information about the Memorial, how it started; who designed and

built it and it's symbolism. I expect that the matter will have to be taken up by the Shire of Cl with the

City of Greater Geraldton (CGG) to include appropriate information in its own website, that of its

Visitor Centre and of the HMAS Sydney Memorial. Similarly, any additional information at the

memorial itself will need to be taken up with C6G which would ultimately involve SmithSculptors. To

this purpose, I have Cc'd the Mayor of the CCG,

I am happy to provide guidance about appropriate content regarding information about the Unknown

Serviceman, noting that it continues to be a matter of great sensitivity to the relatives of those killed in

H MAS Sydney.

I

Commodore Bob Trotter OhM RAM (Ret'd)

0418 487 158
https://au.linkedin.com/in/bob-trotter-lllb949

"Volunteers don't get paid, not because they're worthless, but because they're priceless."

From: Hugh Nankivell [mailto:huRhnank@biRpond.net.au]

Sent: Friday, 28 April 2017 10:09 AM
To: 'Commodore Bob Trotter OAM RAN (Ret'd)' <btrotter@biRpond.net.au>

Cc: 'Karenn Singer - CITA Manager' <manaRer@christmas.net.au>; RreR.swinden@defence.gov.ajJ; 'Lisa Sturis'

<lisa.sturis(a)ntwa.com.au>; Robert.mitchell@museum.wa.gov.au; leon.mills@infrastructure.Rov.au;

barrv.haase@infrastructure.Rov.au; shire.ceo@shire.gov.cx; joan@smithsculptors.com

Subject: Unknown Sailor - National Trust recommendations

Dear Bob,

Since our meeting at the Perth office of the National Trust (WA) in April last year, the Trust has released the report

on its Interpretation Strategy for Christmas Island in November. Page 45 of the report states that, "The removal of

the 'Unknown Serviceman' purportedly from the HMAS Sydney from Christmas Island and the process of his

reinterment has not been properly told at the memorial in Geraldton or on Island", [see attachment]

Accordingly, the Trust has made the following two recommendations, '

o Emplacement of a single Gull Marker on Christmas Island which reflects the 'Dome of Souls' memorial to

HMAS Sydney in Geraldton.

» Include information about the Unknown Serviceman and the connection to Christmas Island on the

memorial website, www.hmassvdnevmemorialReraldton.com.au, with consideration to on-site

interpretation in Geraldton.

Do you agree with these proposals, and could you please advise if there is a plan and timeline for implementing

changes to the memorial website and other on-site interpretation in Geraldton?

Kind Regards,



Hugh
ec.

o Karenn Singer, Christmas Island Tourism Association

Greg Swinden, Dept of Defence (Navy)

o Lisa Sturis, National Trust (WA)

" Robert Mitchell, WA Museum

c- Lean Mills, Christmas Island Territory Administration

Barry Haase, Administrator, Indian Ocean Territories

" David Price, CEO, Shire of Christmas Island

o Joan Walsh-Smith, Charles Smith (sculptors for HMAS Sydney II Memorial, Geraldton)

From: Commodore BobTrotterOAM RAN (Ret'd) [mailto:btrotter@biRpond.net.au]

Sent: Friday, 26 August 2016 9:40 AM

To; 'Karenn Singer - CITA Manager' <manaRer@christmas.net.au>; 'Hugh Nankivell' <huRhnank@biRpond.net.au>;

sreR.swinden(a)defence.Rov.au; 'Lisa Sturis' <lisa.sturis@ntwa.com.au>; Robert.mitchell(a)museum.wa.Rov.au;

kelvin@shire.ROV.cx; David.EizenberR(a)infrastructure.Rov.au; leon.mills@infrastructure.Rov.au;

barrv,haase@infrastructu re.Rov.au

Subject: RE: Unknown Sailor- Public Display of Artefacts

Good morning all,

I agree that the Unknown Serviceman and the related Christmas Island story should be told in a way that

acknowledges this important part of history.

I'm sure that most on this address list know that my position on the body itself is quite clear - that it stays

where it is/ in the War Cemetery at Geraldton. It is not a matter for Christmas Is authorities to lobby on

nor for bureaucrats Navy or the Office of War Graves to decide. It is a matter in which priority should be

given to the wishes and feelings of the close relatives and descendants of all of those killed in HMAS

Sydney, whom this man represents. Since finding the wreck of both Sydney and Kormoran in 2008 I have

been in contact with some 1800 relatives at first and remain in frequent contact now with some 300 family

groups. I have been to every Commemorative Service at Geraldton each November and met very many of

those widows, sons, daughters, brothers/ sisters at al. Moreover, since the notion that the body should be

returned to Cl was first raised I have canvassed the views of those family groups and almost to a person,

they were shocked and distressed that any such action could ever be considered. They all believe that he

belongs where he now lies. Any attempt to 'obtain' the body will fail on those grounds alone.

I suggest that now is the time to drop any intent to continue lobbying for the body to be re-exhumed and

concentrate on more appropriate means of including Cl's part into the wider Sydney story. I am very happy

to assist with finding those means.

Kind regards

Bob

Commodore Bob Trotter OAM RAN (Ret'd)
0418 487 158

https://au.linkedin.com/in/bob-trotter-lllb949



From: Karenn Singer- CITA Manager [mailto:mana,oer@christmas.net.au1

Sent; Thursday, 25 August 2016 5:03 PM

To; Hugh Nankivell <hughnank@biRpond.net.au>

Cc: greR.swinden@defence.fiov,au; Lisa Sturis <lisa.sturis@ntwa.com.au>; Robert.mitchell^museum.wa^gav^u.i;

j^trotter(a)bigpond.net.ay; kelvin@shire,Rov.cx; David. EizenberR(a)JnfrastnjctyrejSoy^aLl;

leon.mills@infrastructure.ROV.au; barrv.haase@infrastructure.Rov.aLi

Subject: Re: Unknown Sailor- Public Display ofArtefacts

Hi Hugh

It is great that you are still working on this initiative and looking at different ways to acknowledge the

Unknown Sailor and the Christmas Island story. I have copied Barry Haase and Leon Mills into the conversation as

they have an interest in this.

Cheers

Karenn

Karenn Singer

Manager

Christmas Island Tourism Association

+61891648382

www.christmas.net.au

wwvt/.facebook.com/ChristmaslslandTourism

On 25 Aug 2016, at 8:24 AM, Hugh Nankivell <liuRhnank@bJRpond.net.au> wrote:

DearGreg,

Christmas Island Shire President Gordon Thompson confirmed to me a few weeks ago that re-

interment of the Unknown Sailor is still something Councillors feel strongly about, but I think we can

be open to alternative ways of resolving the issue.

In particular, Commonwealth Government assistance to provide a public display of artefacts

connected to the story would go a long way to assuaging our concerns. These could be included in

the Tai Jin House heritage display at Christmas Island and at the Geraldton Museum.

Could you please let me know if you support this approach, and would be willing to provide advice

and assistance to allow this to happen?

Please call me on 0409 991 952 to discuss.

Kind Regards,

Hugh

ec. Lisa Sturis, Robert Mitchell, Bob Trotter, Kelvin Matthews, Karenn Singer



This email has been checked for viruses by Avasl anlivirus software.
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Emily Murphy

From:

Sent:

To:

Subject:
Attachments:

Follow Up Flag:
Flag Status:

David Emery
Friday, 9 June 2017 9:16 AM
Emily Murphy
FW: HMAS Sydney Memorial Lighting
HMAS Sydney Memorial Lighting.docx

Follow up
Flagged

HiEmili
Could you add these pictures to the agenda for HMAS as an update on the lighting

Cheers

Dave

From; Ross McKim

Sent: Friday, 9 June 2017 8:41 AM
To: Brian Lumley <brianl@cgg.wa.gov.au>

Cc: David Emery <DavidE@cgg.wa.gov.au>; Emma Hancox <EmmaH2@cgg.wa.gov.au>

Subject: FW: HMAS Sydney Memorial Lighting

Looking great Brian.

Ross

From: Brian Lumley

Sent: Friday, 9 June 2017 7:38 AM
To: Ross McKim <RossM@CRR.wa.gov.au>

Cc: David Emery <DavidE@cgg. wa.gov.au>; Emma Hancox <EmmaH2@cgg.wa.gov.au>

Subject: HMAS Sydney Memorial Lighting

Hi Ross

I have attached photos of some of the new finished lighting up at the HMAS Sydney Memorial to the Fifth element
and the flag poles we are still waiting for the Naval Academy bollards light to arrive

Kind regards,

Brian Lumley
Site Construction Supervisor
Infrastructure Services

,^
a vmr.int tinun? Hi^

Greater.Geraldte.tt^
City of Greater Geraldton
PO Box 101 Geraldton WA 6531
t (08) 9956 6712 [ m 0407 471 997 | f (08) 9956 6674 | e brianl(%cgci.wa.c)ov.au [ www.CQQ.wa.gov.au

This e-mail message and any attached files may hold confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient any use,
disclosure or copying of this e-mail is unauthorised. If you have received this e-mail in error please notify the sender immediately

by reply e-mail.
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HIVfAS Sydney iViernorial LightEng

Four New Led Up Lighting to Flagpoles



HEViAS Sydney iVienionsl Lightiitg

New Led Strip Lighting to Fifth Element


